
East Mountain Neighborhood Association

November 15, 2023 

Attendees: 17

Meeting was called to order at 7:08pm by President Bob McGovern. He led the 
membership in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by moment of silence and community 
prayer.

Our community officer and legislative representative-Michael DiGiovancarlo spoke:
-Speed bumps to be removed by the end of November. 
-Funds appropriated for a drone at the Police Department.
-20 intersections to be equipped with red light cameras.
-26 ATVs seized, no more packs of ATVs on the street.
-Bids going out on Dec. 14th for repair of irrigation system at the park.
-New bids on the club house renovation going out soon.
-No complaints or reports on neighborhood noise

-State Rep. Leslie Zupkus spoke about Gov. Lamont’s ban on gas powered vehicles by 
2035. She will receive calls about this matter before a vote is taken on Tuesday 
November 28 by the legislative review committee. Her phone number is 203-271-7403

Coffee break of 10 minutes

Secretary’s report online
Treasurers’ report was given. Association is in good shape financially.

-Motion made by Bill Paternoster to accept Tr. Report, Second by Larry Davino. Report
accepted.

Old Business

Flags were taken down Nov. 13. More help wanted.

New Business

-Stringing of Christmas tree lights on Saturday Nov. 25 at 12pm
-Xmas tree lighting set for Dec. 3 at 5pm
-Much discussion about Christmas party for Dec. 13 meeting. Motion made to buy one
tray each of pasta, bread/butter and salad. This is addition to pot luck items brought 
by membership.
-Motion made by Cecile Davino and second by Bob McGovern.
-Nancy and Mike Ptak to pick up raffle gifts and soda. 
-Mayor Paul Pernerewski mentioned as a possible future speaker.

Meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm.


